










 

 
 
 

April 19, 2022 

 

Patrick Donnelly, Municipal Manager 
Township of Lakewood Municipal Building 
231 Third Street 
Lakewood, NJ 08701 
 
 
 
Re: FY 2023 Appropriations Request for Community Project Funding 

Lakewood 9th to 14th St: Roads & Infrastructure to Improve Housing & Traffic Conditions 
Letter of Support 
Township of Lakewood, Ocean County, New Jersey 

 

 

Dear Mr. Donnelly: 

I am writing on behalf of the Lakewood Resource and Referral Center’s (LRRC) Social Services Division in 
support of the Township of Lakewood’s Community Project Funding request for road infrastructure 
improvement. As the Director of the Lakewood Resource and Referral Center Social Service Division, I would 
like to express my full support for the Township of Lakewood’s proposal and appreciate any consideration that 
it be included in the Fiscal Year 2023 Appropriations process.  

The LRRC’s mission is to help the residents of Ocean County and beyond to access government and private 
assistance that meet their basic life needs and help families chart a course to economic upward mobility and 
self-sufficiency. The LRRC Social Service division provides assistance with accessing a wide array of programs 
and services available to low-income families. Our housing department helps families seeking affordable 
housing options, including with application assistance for housing and for housing assistance programs; 
financial counseling on planning to afford rental and mortgage commitments; homebuyers education, and more.  

Since we deal every day with families seeking help accessing housing and housing assistance, we are acutely 
aware of the current shortage of housing stock, particularly rental housing that meets the needs of young 
families.  As such, we were very pleased to learn that the Township is submitting this Community Project 
Funding request to install the necessary public roads and infrastructure that will enable the construction of much 
needed housing units that will meet the needs of young families in Lakewood in the college area – and thereby 
free up competition for units in other parts of town as well.  



 

 

This is a vitally important project for Lakewood and we support and encourage it fully. It cannot come soon 
enough. On behalf the Lakewood Resource and Referral Center, we support the Township’s efforts in pursuing 
funding and respectfully request strong consideration of the appropriations request. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Sarah Sternbach 
Director, Social Services Division, LRRC 
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